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I had a discussion with Willie tonight and he has asked me to forward the following message: 

Message from Willie Gallagher 

I have been informed of the disappointing progress in concluding the negotiations and in particular the completion of 
the novation of the SOS contract. Unless there is substantial progress over the next 2-3 days to complete this vital 
aspect of the overall programme then I will return early from my holiday in South Africa next week with a view to 
making the necessary representations to our key stakeholders to cessate the current process. 

It is entirely untenable in my view that this deal will go ahead without the completion of this novation and it will be my 
duty in safeguarding the public purse to advise the City of Edinburgh Council that we should now deselect the current 
preferred bidders and pursue a different route. There should be no false illusions about my determined intent on this, 
whilst this will represent a disappointing setback it is altogether preferable to the alternative of concluding this 
contractual process without said novation being completed. 

In the event of this unsatisfactory outcome we will explore fully the options and redress available to us. 

Willie 
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